
Stitch n’ Time    

St
it

ch
 ‘n

 T
im

e 
Volume Issue 

W
A

S
H

I
N

G
T

O
N

 
S

T
A

T
E

 
Q

U
I

L
T

E
R

S
 
 

S
P

O
K

A
N

E
 
C

H
A

P
T

E
R

 

WSQ MEETING At CenterPlace 

7/25/19,  9/26/19 

QUILTING BEE 

8/10/19, 10/12/19 

WSQ Quilt Show 

October 18-20, 2019 

WSQ MEETINGS 
ARE AT  

1 PM & 6 PM 

Heather Black first tried quilting in 

1995 but didn’t catch the quilting 

bug until 2011 when she designed, 

pieced and hand quilted her first 

queen size quilt.  Shortly after that 

she discovered modern quilting and 

from that point on Heather has been 

designing and making quilts when-

ever possible.  Her quilts and pat-

terns have been featured in various 

quilting publications including 

Modern Patchwork, Curated Quilts, 

and Simply Modern.  She is  

currently working on a book to be 

released early 2020 and has quilts in two other books: Modern Quilts for a New 

Century and Modern Patchwork Home.  Heather has had a myriad of quilts  

displayed at international, national and local quilt shows.  Her quilts have hung 

at International Quilt Festival, Houston and Chicago, AQS Fall QuiltWeek, 

QuiltCon, MQX Midwest and many more.  She won first place in use of nega-

tive space for her Urban Trek quilt at QuiltCon 2018 and several ribbons in lo-

cal shows. 

Along with quilting, Heather is a mom of a beautiful young girl, CoraJoan, and 

lives in Spokane, WA.  She is currently the President of the local Modern Quilt 

Guild, Inland Northwest MQG. 

Heather will be teaching "Modern Drunkard's Path" on Friday, and "Secrets of 

Modern Half-Rec Triangles, Triangles, and Diamonds" on Saturday.  See pages 

6-7 for details and registration form. 
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Driving West on I-90: 

Take Exit 291A (Evergreen) 

Turn RIGHT on N Evergreen Rd 

Turn LEFT on E Indiana Ave 

Turn RIGHT on S Mirabeau Pkwy 

Turn LEFT on E Mansfield Ave 

Turn RIGHT on N Discovery Place 

 

Driving East on I-90: 

Take Exit 289 (Pines/Opportunity) 

Go North on Pines Road 

Turn RIGHT on E Indiana Ave 

Turn LEFT on S Mirabeau Pkwy 

Turn LEFT on E Mansfield Ave 

Turn RIGHT on N Discovery Place 

    

Driving East on E Trent Ave 

Turn RIGHT on N Pines Road 

Turn LEFT on Mirabeau Pkwy 

RIGHT on E Mansfield Ave 

RIGHT on N Discovery Pl 

Driving West on E Trent Ave 

Turn LEFT on N Pines Road 

Turn LEFT on Mirabeau Pkwy 

RIGHT on E Mansfield Ave 

RIGHT on N Discovery Pl 

  
 

CENTERPLACE, 2426 N. Discovery Place, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 

CenterPlace is on the RIGHT hand side, across from the YMCA.  

WSQ MEETINGS 
ARE AT  

1 PM & 6 PM 

Our Mission is to promote and en-

hance the art of quilting and quilt 

making by exhibitions, lectures, 

and workshops offered to the or-

ganization membership and the 

general public.  It is to foster the 

conservation and preservation of 

quilts and increase public aware-

ness and appreciation of quilts 

through our Quilt Show. 
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As spring rushes into summer, I am taking a  

moment to wonder, how can it be the middle of the 

year already? It’s time to start registering quilts for 

the show and deciding where you are going to  

volunteer to make our Quilt Show the best there is!  

Have you got your quilts ready?  I am working on 

my Featured Quilter display about my “Joyful  

Journey” through the current era, starting in 1976 

when quilting came back for the Bicentennial, when 

I started with cardboard templates, hand quilting, 

and “we have always done it this way”, through all 

the many changes to the present day.  I am looking 

forward to spending the Third Weekend in October 

chatting with a few thousand of my closest friends 

about the subject I love best, quilting!  I hope that I 

will see you there! 

 

I also wanted to mention the passing of Pat Means, 

one of our long time members, who was instrumen-

tal in the Centennial Quilt Project for WSQ. To  

celebrate the Washington State Centennial in 1989, 

two quilts were made by WSQ members. “Indian 

Maiden” was designed by Susie Snowdon and “Age 

of Elegance” was designed by Pat Means.  Pat was 

also a popular teacher and a prolific quilt maker.  

She had a wealth of knowledge on vintage quilts 

that she was always glad to share.  Pat passed away 

the day before the quilt show opened last year.  She 

is greatly missed. 

 

There is one more piece of WSQ history that I need 

some help with.  In the storage shed we found a bin 

that is labeled “Time Capsule 1999. To be opened at 

the January 2020 meeting.” Does anyone know any-

thing about this?  I will be looking for old minutes 

and old newsletters to see if I can find anything. I 

would love to hear from some long time members 

about any memories they might have about this 

mystery.  Be sure to attend the January 2020 meet-

ing to see what it is all about. 

 

We are continuing our name tag drive.  Be sure to 

make and wear your name tag to the meeting.  

There will be a small gift for those who remember 

to wear it.  It is very nice to see everyone’s name! 

 

As always, there is a lot going on.  We are in need 

of a few good people to help us out on the Board 

(Fair Ribbons, Fundraising, Volunteer Coordinator, 

Public Relations) and a lot more good people to 

help us out with all the other WSQ activities.  Pick 

yourself a spot and jump right in to meet new peo-

ple and learn new things.  You will be glad you did!  

 

We are especially interested in someone to help 

with our Facebook page.  We want to use our social 

media presence to advertise our quilt show and need 

someone who likes doing that to help us out.  You 

will get coaching on what needs to be done and you 

will be making contact with lots of quilt guilds and 

quilt shops.  If you are interested, contact our Face-

book page editor, Vicki Trudel, through the WSQ 

Facebook page.  

 

We are currently without a Publicity Chair for our 

show and advertising is what drives our success. 

Please put our Quilt Show information out there 

where ever you have access to: free bulletin boards, 

local news websites, anywhere you look to find out 

what is going on in our community.  The more we 

talk about it, the more people will know about it. 

(Continued on page 5) 

President’s Letter 
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2019 WSQ Board Members and Committees  

President Kathleen Woods  president@wsqspokane.org  

1st VP Paula Ferry  firstvp@wsqspokane.org  

2nd VP Anita Pederson  secondvp@wsqspokane.org  

Treasurer Nancy Ledeboer  treasurer@wsqspokane.org  

Secretary Doris Butler  secretary@wsqspokane.org  

Block Exchange Karen Mathison  block.exchange@wsqspokane.org  

Bus Trips Linda Hunt bus.trips@wsqspokane.org (509) 342-9354 

Charity Central  Jo Ann Sandstrom  charity.central@wsqspokane.org  

Fair Shel Lindemann  
Donna June Kellams  

fair@wsqspokane.org  

Fair Ribbons VACANT fair.awards@wsqspokane.org  

Finance Cheryl Clossin  finance@wsqspokane.org  

Fundraising VACANT fundraising@wsqspokane.org  

Historian Colleen Cihak  
Ruth Danner  

historian@wsqspokane.org   

Hospitality Donna Russell  hospitality@wsqspokane.org (509) 276-7333  

Librarian Lois Collins  librarian@wsqspokane.org  

Membership Carolyn Kruger membership@wsqspokane.org (509) 448-5107 or 
(509) 294-0420  

Newsletter Kristin Echols newsletter@wsqspokane.org  (208) 500-1683 

Nominations Patty Yedinak  nominations@wsqspokane.org (509) 979-0281  

Parliamentarian Edith Milanovich  parliamentarian@wsqspokane.org  

Public Relations VACANT public.relations@wsqspokane.org  

Quilting Bee Kelly Foreman  quilting.bee@wsqspokane.org  

Raffle Quilt 2019 Shawna Troyer  2019.raffle.quilt@wsqspokane.org  

Raffle Quilt 2020 Cathy Anderson  2020.raffle.quilt@wsqspokane.org (509) 475-1421 

Small Groups Mary Wallgren  small.groups@wsqspokane.org  (909) 815-2596 

Volunteer Coordinator VACANT volunteer.coordinator 

@wsqspokane.org  

 

Webmaster Debra Holmes  
Annie Sanders  

webmaster@wsqspokane.org  

Yard Sale Colleen Mussetter 
Cheryl Moriarty  

yard.sale@wsqspokane.org  

Would you like to get this newsletter one week earlier and in color? 

Sign up for the email newsletter 
Email a request to: membership@wsqspokane.org 

mailto:president@wsqspokane.org
mailto:firstvp@wsqspokane.org
mailto:secondvp@wsqspokane.org
mailto:treasurer@wsqspokane.org
mailto:secretary@wsqspokane.org
mailto:block.exchange@wsqspokane.org
mailto:bus.trips@wsqspokane.org
mailto:charity.central@wsqspokane.org
mailto:fair@wsqspokane.org
mailto:fair.awards@wsqspokane.org
mailto:finance@wsqspokane.org
mailto:fundraising@wsqspokane.org
mailto:historian@wsqspokane.org
mailto:hospitality@wsqspokane.org
mailto:librarian@wsqspokane.org
mailto:membership@wsqspokane.org
mailto:newsletter@wsqspokane.org
mailto:nominations@wsqspokane.org
mailto:parliamentarian@wsqspokane.org
mailto:public.relations@wsqspokane.org
mailto:quilting.bee@wsqspokane.org
mailto:2019.raffle.quilt@wsqspokane.org
mailto:2020.raffle.quilt@wsqspokane.org
mailto:small.groups@wsqspokane.org
mailto:volunteer.coordinator@wsqspokane.org
mailto:volunteer.coordinator@wsqspokane.org
mailto:webmaster@wsqspokane.org
mailto:yard.sale@wsqspokane.org
mailto:membership@wsqspokane.org
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Follow WSQ Online 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

www.wsqspokane.org 

@wsqspokane 

Washington State Quilters – 
Spokane Chapter 

Posters and book marks are ready to be spread far and 

near. Take some with you on your travels this  

summer. 

 

The four Board positions mentioned above have been 

open for at least six months or longer.  In our on going 

struggle to find enough volunteers, if those positions 

are not filled by the end of the year, they will be  

eliminated and those activities will no longer be  

funded.  The money that was earmarked for them in 

the budget will be redirected to other activities that 

seem to be of more interest to the membership.  Thank 

you for all you do to get the Quilt Show up and  

running.  This is our biggest fund raiser, requires the 

most help, and is our first priority.  The Fair Booth is 

another activity that seems to be popular. The sales of 

raffle tickets at the Fair cover the cost of renting the 

booth, paying for volunteer parking, and for Fair  

tickets.   

 

Charity Central has taken on a life of its own.  The 

fabric and the quilt tops that have been donated are 

amazing.  We can use more help getting the quilting 

done so that the quilts may be distributed in a more 

timely manner. The quilting doesn’t have to be pretty; 

it just has to be done! We would really appreciate it if 

you could do some of the smaller ones on your home 

sewing machine with your walking foot and help us 

get caught up with the back log of quilt tops in our 

possession.  

 

Thank you also to those who volunteer as Hostesses.  

You make the meetings run much smoother from 

checking us all in to showing off our Show and Tell 

projects. Participation in our other activities is always 

good.  From Block Exchange, Bus Trips, Library, 

Quilting Bees, Raffle Quilts, and Yard Sale, the  

Membership is up and doing.  Your participation in, 

and willingness to volunteer for, the various activities 

will show us on the Board where your interests are.  

We will be watching and looking for ways to make 

WSQ a leaner and more vital organization, the way 

you want it to be. 

 

Kathleen Woods 

WSQ President 2019 

(Continued from page 3) 

http://www.wsqspokane.org
https://www.instagram.com/wsqspokane/
https://www.facebook.com/WSQSpokane/
https://www.facebook.com/WSQSpokane/
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Friday, July 26 

Modern Drunkard’s Path will feature techniques 

on curved piecing.  Heather will use her Jawbreaker’s 

quilt pattern to teach this class. 

July Workshops with Heather Black 

Saturday, July 27  

In the Secrets of Modern Half-Rec Triangles,  

Triangles, and Diamonds class, Heather  will teach 

a variety of techniques using her Diamonds on Display 

pattern.  This class focuses on using the Tri-Recs tool.  

Friday, September 27 

Patchwork Illusions - Karen has developed a quick 

and easy rotary technique that allows you to make 

quilts with a 3-D look.  Karen says this is her favorite 

class because it’s so easy to create truly amazing quilts 

of illusion.  

September Workshops with Karen Combs 

Saturday, September  28 

Pickup Sticks - This is a beautiful quilt of illusion 

that’s so easy to make once you know how.  Select 

your three favorite colors and create this stunning 

quilt.  This is a great throw-sized pattern, but it can 

grow to any size you wish.  
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Workshop Registration 2019-2020 
 

July 2019:  Heather Black – Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport 

2010 S Assembly Road, Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday (Modern Drunkard’s Path) 7/26 9am-4pm - $65 

______Saturday (Secrets of Modern Half-Rec Triangles, Triangles, and Diamonds) 

 7/27, 9am-4pm – $65 

See:  quiltachusetts.blogspot.com 

 

September 2019:  Karen Combs – Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport 

2010 S Assembly Road, Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday (Patchwork Illusions) 9/27, 9am-4pm - $65 

______Saturday (Pickup Sticks) 9/28, 9am-4pm - $65 

See:  www.karencombs.com 

 

January 2020:  Peggy Gelbrich – Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport 

2010 S Assembly Road, Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday (Glorious Clams) 1/24, 9am-4pm - $65 

______Saturday (Hunter’s Star) 1/25, 9am-4pm - $65 

See:  www.yellowhousequilter.com 

 

April 2020:  Laura Heine – Hampton Inn – Spokane Airport 

2010 S Assembly Road, Spokane, WA 99224 

______Friday (Teeny Tiny Group #4) 4/24, 9am-4pm - $65 

______Saturday (Teeny Tiny Group #5) 4/25, 9am-4pm - $65 

See:  www.fiberworks-heine.com 

 
 

Name___________________________________ Phone____________________________________  

Address_________________________________ Email____________________________________  

City_____________________________________________ State________ Zip_________________  

My check payable to WSQ is enclosed. 

  

Please mail to:     Paula Ferry, 8010 E Woodland Park Drive  Spokane WA 99212 

Questions???   email Firstvp@wsqspokane.org 

 

WORKSHOP NOTES: 

 You are not registered for a class until you have paid. 

 In case of cancellation, a refund can only be given if we have at least a 45-day notice…if less than 

that a refund will be given only if we can fill your spot. 

 Lunch is on your own.  The hotel has a deli-style restaurant. 

http://quiltachusetts.blogspot.com
http://www.karencombs.com
http://www.yellowhousequilter.com
http://www.fiberworks-heine.com
mailto:1stvp@wsqspokane.org?subject=Workshop%20Registration
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WSQ Quilting Bee 
August 10, 2019, 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM  

 
Country Homes Christian Church, 8415 N. Wall 

(Corner of Wall & Country Homes Blvd) 
 

There are no Guest Speakers Scheduled 
 

Come enjoy a fun-filled day of quilting, door prizes, 
games, and potluck lunch.  Everyone is welcome! You 
need not be a WSQ member to attend the Quilting 
Bees! 

 
 Bring a project to work on. Space for sewing  

machines is available, but do bring a power strip 
for your machine.  

 Bring a dish to share for our potluck lunch as well 
as a plate & utensils. Coffee & tea are provided. 

 Show and Share a finished or unfinished quilted 
item. 

 We have door prizes! 
 

Questions about the Bee?  

Contact Kelly Foreman  
Kellyanneforeman@gmail.com  

 
 

Quilting Bee Donations 
 

We would appreciate any quilting related donation 
from your sewing rooms. We ask that your dona-
tions are items in good condition and if donating 
fabric that the pieces be at least a fat quarter. We 
all love fabric, but templates, books, patterns, 
marking tools, etc. are welcomed! We repurpose 
many of these items for some of our door prizes. 
Thank you for your support and willingness to do-
nate, we couldn’t do it without your help. 
 

Fat Quarter Exchange Theme:  
Rustic/Farm/Barnyard  

 
For every 2 fat quarters you bring, you will be  

entered once in the drawing. 

 

Geri Sauter 
www.reardanstitch.com 

509-990-7670 
Tue - Sat, 10 AM - 6 PM 

stitchquiltshop@gmail.com 

@stitchquiltshop 

@stitchquiltshop 

mailto:Kellyanneforeman@gmail.com?subject=Quilting%20Bee
http://www.reardanstitch.com
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Bus Trip to Kalispell Montana 
Saturday, August 17th 

Price  $65.00 
 
 Visit 2 quilt shops in Kalispell: Quilt Gallery and Glacier Works 
 Eat at a local restaurant in Kalispell or bring a sack lunch 
 
We will leave at 7am from the parking lot of the Grocery Outlet on 3rd 
and Maple and also stop in the Valley at the old Quilting Bee to pick up 
those from that side of Spokane, and if there are any from Idaho going 
we will stop at Winco in Post Falls. 
 
 
 
 

 
Make checks payable to WSQ.  

Mail to Linda Hunt 14702 E Tallman Rd Chattaroy, WA 99003 509-342-9354 
No refunds after July 20th 2019 

Name   

Address   

Phone  

E-mail  

Only a few seats are left! 
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Committee Reports 

Treasurer 
 
As of June, WSQ has $98,050 in the checking  

account.  This includes income from the quilt show 

vendors as well as pre-payment for upcoming  

workshops and bus tours.  Once those payments are 

due we will have a much lower balance. 

Other accounts have not changed.  

Nancy Ledeboer 

Treasurer 
 
 

Yard Sale 
 
Thank you to all the vendors and shoppers.  We had 

38 vendor/groups with 50 tables on the day of the 

sale. We wish there was a way to know how many 

shoppers attended as it was full the first few 

hours.    Even though it was crowded at the 8:00 door 

opening, we feel it was a success and the new venue 

worked well for increasing the number of  

vendors.   

We heard everyone loud and clear about the limited 

shopping space. For 2020, we are working on opening 

the shopping area by “growing” into the lounge and 

possibly the cafeteria so it’s not so crowded. SFCC 

raises their prices every 2 years so there will be a 

price increase next year for the venue. Just an early 

warning: we may need to raise the table price.   

We did have 9 folks who volunteered to be on the 

committee with us next year – we will be contacting 

each of them during the summer as we begin plans for 

next year’s yard sale in August/September.  

Colleen Mussetter &  

Cheryl Moriarty 

Yard Sale Chairs 

 

 

 

Historian 
 
Your WSQ historians have bought a scrapbook for 
2018-19 and are printing photos from the last several 
meetings. Also, some of you have supplied us with 
photos from the two years before, so we're working on 
those as well. When you come to our meeting in July, 
stop by the historian table and look at a few recent 
scrapbooks. In them you'll find lots of memories, as 
well as some good ideas on your own future quilt  
projects!  
 

Colleen Cihak & Ruth Danner  

Historians 
 

2019 Spokane County Fair 
September 6-15 
 
Ladies, we are in desperate need of volunteers to work 
this very important booth.  We are there 10 days and 
we have very few signed up for the 6 – 9 PM shift.  If 
we can’t fill these slots, we will pay a penalty for  
having the booth empty, to say nothing of the number 
of raffle tickets that will go unsold. 
 
See us at the July General Meeting and sign up for 
your shift. 
 
We need your help! 
 

Shel Lindemann & 

Donna June Kellams 

County Fair Committee 
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Charity Central 
 
Things are going great guns at Charity Central.   
Shabby Fabrics has teamed up with us and is helping 
us with fabric and batting and anything else we need. 
Jennifer, the owner of Shabby Fabrics, was with us 
last general meeting, and expressed the need to help 
others in our community.   Kevin, from Vanessa  
Behan Crisis Nursery, will be with us this meeting.  
The generosity of our guild is known throughout our 
community.   
 
Kathleen Woods has designed some scrappy patterns 
for us.  Anne Sanders is working hard at sorting  
incoming fabric.  Linda Hunt is measuring tops and 
finding backings for them.  Sheryl Anderson is  
keeping her quilting machine running.  A great big 
Thank You to all of them and everyone else helping in 
this endeavor. 
 
Without all of you though, none of this would be pos-
sible.  Your donations of fabric and time and talents 
are so appreciated.  I wish each of you could see the 
looks on the faces of the people receiving the finished 
quilts.  It is so heartwarming and they are so apprecia-
tive of the fact that someone would take the time and 

effort to make such lovely things and just give them to 
them.  There is no better feeling than giving a quilt to 
someone who really needs the warmth and more so, 
the comfort, of a quilt.  To a lot of people, their quilt 
becomes their most cherished possession. 
 
So far this year, we have distributed almost 500 quilts 
to those in need in our community.  Please help us to 
keep this going. 
 
I would like to invite anyone interested in helping to 
join us the third Thursday of every month for our  
kitting parties.  There is so much to do as well as  
being with other quilters.  Bring a lunch or snack and 
join us from 10-2 pm.  I am in the Qualchan Hills  
area, just south of town off of Hwy 195. 
 
If you have a group of three or more who would like 
to come over at another time, please contact me and 
we will see what we can work out.  509-939-6629 
We have plenty of fabric right now, so if you need 
some fabric for your charity project, come and see 
what we have.   
 

Jo-Ann Sandstrom, 

Charity Central 

Upcoming WSQ Events  Local Shows & Events 
 July 18 Char ity Central Kitting Day 

 
July 25 Membership meeting 
Speaker: Heather Black  
 
July 26 Workshop  
“Modern Drunkard’s Path” 
 
July 27 Workshop  
“Secrets of Modern Half-Rec  
Triangles, Triangles, and Diamonds” 

 July 13-14 
Evergreen Art & Quilt Show 
Diamond Lake Fire Station 
Newport, WA 
Teresa@cuppateaquilting.com 
 
July 27 
Harvest of Quilts Outdoor Show 
Rosalia WA  
www.harvestofquilts.weebly.com  

 August 10 Quilting Bee 
 
August 14 WSQ Board Meeting 
 
August 15 Char ity Central Kitting Day 
 
August 17 Bus Tr ip to Kalispell, MT  

 September 13-15 
Walla Walla Valley Quilt Festival 
www.wallawallaquiltfestival.org/  

mailto:Teresa@cuppateaquilting.com
http://www.harvestofquilts.weebly.com
http://www.wallawallaquiltfestival.org/
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April Show & Tell 
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Bring your finished block(s) to the July 
membership meeting to be entered in a 

drawing for the blocks! 

WSQ July Raffle Block 

Please use solid gray and teal colors. We are going 
for a modern vibe.  If you have any questions please 
feel free to call Karen at 509-993-3647. 
 
 Cut (1) 8” square of gray and (1) 8” square of teal. 

Cut in half diagonally twice. 
 

 Cut 7-3 ½” squares of gray and teal. Cut in half 
diagonally twice. 
 

 Using 2 of the gray and teal triangles from the 8” 
block, assemble the center 
 

 Using the triangles from the 3 ½” blocks, assemble 
the sides and corners as shown. 
 

 Pay close attention to color placement. 
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41st Annual Quilt Show 

Registration is now open! 
Registration is open April 25 through August 11, 2019 

 
We are introducing a Featured Category this year: Wool Quilted Project. The wool item must be 3 layers, be 
quilted, and have at least 50% wool in the top. 
 
You can have your quilts judged by a Professional Quilt Judge for $10 per quilt. Just check the box and pay 
when you drop off your quilt at your chosen drop off location.  
 
Please make sure all your information is correct and complete on your paper forms and on-line. We may need 
to get in touch with you if we have questions regarding your entry. 
 
We are excited to announce that we will once again be hosting “Quilts of Valor”. The mission of their  
organization is to cover all combat service members and veterans touched by war with comforting and healing 
Quilts of Valor. For more information on how you can help, visit their website at www.qovf.org 
 
Your help is needed.  
The Quilt Show Committee is working hard on this year’s quilt show and we need your help. Sign up to help 
with one or more of the committees at the July Meeting. Remember volunteers get into the show for free and it 
takes about 300 volunteers to put on our show. 
 
We also have bookmarks and posters available for you to take to your favorite quilt shops, and if you are  
traveling please take some to spread the work about our quilt show. Without a Publicity Chairman this is  
especially important.  
 
Fundraising 
Without a Fundraising Chairman, we are looking at adding a couple of new things to do some fundraising. 
First, we will have some fat quarter bundles, books, and kits for sale in the Cherrywood Exhibit. Second, we 
are currently getting bids for t-shirts to sell with the “Joyful Journey” logo below. Quilt Show Pins are availa-
ble  
for $6. One third of the pins have already been sold. 
 
The boutique is a large part of fund raising for the guild. If you are 
interested in selling your quilt related items at this year’s show, 
there will be consignment forms available at the July general  
meeting or you can contact Jo-Ann Sandstrom at 
ja.sandstrom@yahoo.com 
 
Changes might be coming … 
We are tossing around some ideas regarding the Quilt Show. It has 
been suggested that we move the show to Thursday, Friday, and 
Saturday, with set up on Wednesday. Some of our concerns are 
how it would affect you. Would it affect volunteering for set-up? If 
you are working, would it affect your attendance? Please answer 
the survey on the door prize slip so we can get your input. 
 

Anita Pederson 

Second Vice President/Quilt Show Chair 

http://www.qovf.org
mailto:ja.sandstrom@yahoo.com
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 A-1 Quilting  

Machines, Inc  

 Adinkra Market and 

Designs, LLC 

 Alder Lake Quilt 

Company 

 APQS Newport – 

Cuppa Tea Quilting 

 As The Crow Flies 

 Bear Paw Quilting and 

Bernina 

 Bear Paw Quilts 

 Bee Unique Designs 

 Boersma’s Sewing 

Center, Inc. 

 Boyd-Walker Sewing 

Machine Co. 

 Carriage Country 

Quilts 

 Crazy Quilt Gals 

 Designs by JB 

 Flower Box Quilts 

 Gammill Northwest 

 Glenda the Good 

Stitch 

 Glitz and Glamour 

 Grammy G’s  

Treasures &  

Notions 

 Granny’s Attic 

 Heartbeat Quilting 

 Home Grown Quilts 

 Hudson’s Holidays 

 Inland Northwest  

Machine Quilters 

Guild 

 Island Quilter 

 Julie Rinard Quilting 

 Just Sew Vintage 

 Karen’s Crystals 

 Kelly Joye’s Crafts 

 Leavenworth Quilt 

Company 

 Marbled Arts 

 Martelli Enterprises 

 Mountain Patchwork 

 Olympic Wool Works 

 One Sister LLC 

 Outlaw Creations 

 Quilt Gallery 

 Quilt Patch Lane 

 Quilted Posies 

 Quilters Coop 

 Quilters Corner 

 Regal Fabrics and 

Gifts 

 Sew Organic Fabric 

 Sew Wonderful 

Dreams 

 SewBatik 

 Sewing Basket & 

Quilted Country Inn 

 Sew-into-Quilts & 

Sew-Fix-It 

 Shibori Dragon  

 Small Wonders 

 Smoky bear Creek  

Retreats 

 Stitch 

 Sweet Creek Creations 

 The Quilted Trillium 

 The Quilting Bee 

 The Sojourn  

Collection 

 Trackside Quilting 

 Traveling Designs 

 Treehouse Studio 

Stitch 'n Time  

Published quarterly by the  
Spokane Chapter of the  

Washington State Quilters.  
WSQ is a non-profit organ-

ization. Member-
Subscription is $25  

annually, due in January. 
 

Proof Readers 
Lorean Boornazian 

Cheryl Clossin 
Carolyn Kruger 
Cathie Puckett 

Sherry Thompson 
 

Paid advertising is availa-
ble to businesses and WSQ 

members. 
Business card size ad $20 

1/4 page ad $30 
Contact:  
newslet-

ter@wsqspokane.org 

Kristin Echols 
Editor 

2019 Quilt Show Merchant Mall 

mailto:newsletter@wsqspokane.org
mailto:newsletter@wsqspokane.org
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Small Group Scoop 

Are you looking for a group that will challenge you and encourage you?  These small groups may have open-
ings.  Find one that fits your schedule and join.  To add a group, or make corrections, please contact Mary 
Wallgren, Small Group Coordinator   small.groups@wsqspokane.org  

Meeting  

Location 

Group Name Meeting  

Date/Place 

Accepting 

New  

Members 

Contact  

Blanchard, ID The Blanchard Stitchers 3rd & 4th Tues. – 9:30 – 3:30 

Blanchard Community Ctr. 

Yes Penny Funkhouser 

plfunkhouser@gmail.com  

Cheney, WA Cheney Country Quilters Every Mon. 1-3 pm 

Wren Pearson Bldg 

Yes Phyllis Mitzel   509-235-8392  

Cheney, WA Cheney Frayed Edges 1st & 3rd Mon. 6:30 pm 

United Methodist Church 

Yes Donna Lythgoe 

Cheneylythgoe@gmail.com  

Colfax, WA Whitman Sampler Quilt 

Guild 

2nd Tuesday, 6:30 pm 

Palouse River Quilts  

Yes Michele Beckmann  509-397-2278 

whitmansamplers@gmail.com  

Colville, WA Colville Piecemakers 2nd Tuesday, 6:00 pm 

Colville HUB  

Yes Pat Davis   425-773-3869  

clinefamily@q.com  

Corbin 

Open to ALL 

Sandbox Quilters Tues. 9 to 3 

 Corbin Senior Center 

Yes Nancy Munson   509-944-1888 

nemunson@msn.com  

Deer Park, WA Fat Quarter Quilters Every Tues. 10am – 2pm 

Faith Lutheran Church, DP 

Yes Lorraine Ader   509-262-0345   

geminis4262@gmail.com 

Grand Coulee, 

WA 

Coulee Creators 2nd Monday, 10 – 2ish 

Former Middle School 

412 Federal Ave., G. C.  

Yes Marlene Oddie   509-386-5715  

marlene@kissedquilts.com  

Ione, WA  Forgotten Corner Quilters  1st Tuesday, 6:30 pm  
Ione Catholic Church  

Yes Pat or Shirley   509-446-2429 
landpzimm@gmail.com  

Liberty Lake 

Open to ALL 

Inland Northwest Machine 

Quilters 

Jan, Mar, June, Sept, Nov 

See www.inmq.org 

Trailhead Golf Course, LL 

Yes Candy Huddleston  509-434-4792 

publicrelations.@inmq.org 

www.inmq.org 

Millwood, WA  SVQG Sew Day  3rd Saturday, 10 – 2 

Millwood Presbyterian Ch.  

Yes Judi Owens   509-994-7358 

judiowens66@gmail.com  

Newport, WA Me Too Quilt Squad 2nd Thursday 10 am 

American Lutheran Church  

No Dianne Strand   509-447-4013  

strandpe@gmail.com  

Post Falls, ID North Idaho Quilts  

of Valor 

3rd Monday 10 am – 3 pm 

Post Falls American Legion 

Yes Karen Henriksen   208-964-1128 

Henriksensk@gmail.com 

Reardon, WA  Country Samplers  1st & 3rd Monday, 10 - 2  

Reardon Methodist Church  

Yes Doris Dormaier   509-236-2314  

drsdormaier1@gmail.com  

Rosalia, WA 3rd Tuesday Quilt Club 3rd Tuesday, 6 pm 
Pinewood Cottage, Rosalia 

Yes Marianne Morkve   503-960-2554 
mamorkve@hotmail.com 

Spokane 
Open to ALL 

Greater Spokane Quilts of  
Valor 

Varies – members are notified 
by e-mail 

Yes Diane Watters   509-993-4590   
spokane.qov@gmail.com 

Spokane Central Sew Many Appliquers 1st Thurs 5:00 pm, Sew EZ 
Too 

? Linda Burkhardt   425-422-4023  
lindaburk323@comcast.net 

Spokane North 
Open to ALL 

Rippin’ Paper Ladies 
(Paper Piecing) 

2nd Monday, 1-3 pm 
Either Library on Hawthorne 
or Fire Station – contact Abbi 

Yes Abbi Barden   509-808-2932                                                                                                      
abigailartquilter@gmail.com 

mailto:small.groups@wsqspokane.org?subject=WSQ%20Small%20Groups
mailto:plfunkhouser@gmail.com
mailto:Cheneylythgoe@gmail.com
mailto:whitmansamplers@gmail.com
mailto:clinefamily@q.com
mailto:nemunson@msn.com
mailto:geminis4262@gmail.com
mailto:marlene@kissedquilts.com
mailto:landpzimm@gmail.com
http://www.inmq.org
mailto:publicrelations.@inmq.org
http://www.inmq.org
mailto:judiowens66@gmail.com
mailto:strandpe@gmail.com
mailto:Henriksensk@gmail.com
mailto:drsdormaier1@gmail.com
mailto:mamorkve@hotmail.com
mailto:spokane.qov@gmail.com
mailto:lindaburk323@comcast.net
mailto:abigailartquilter@gmail.com
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Meeting  

Location 

Group Name Meeting  

Date/Place 

Accepting 

New  

Members 

Contact  

Spokane  
South Hill 

Touchmark Quilters 
(formerly Waterford) 

Every Wed. 1 pm 
Touchmark 

No Cheryl Clossin   509-535-2399  
Cherylclossin1@msn.com 

Spokane South Spokane Stitchers 
American Sewing Guild 

3rd Thursday, 4 – 7 pm 
Firestation @ 3801 E Farwell  

Yes Retta Malone   509-448-4965 
drbkp@aol.com 

Spokane Valley  Wednesday Wild Women  Wednesday, 5:30 – 7:30 
Michaels on Broadway  

Yes Carla Koneval   509-216-7540 
ckoneval@yahoo.com  

Spokane – WSQ 
Quilt Show only  

Mountain of Quilts We collect Charity Quilts at 
the WSQ Quilt Show  

All Quilts 
Welcome  

Jo Ann Sandstrom   509-939-6629  
wsqmoq@yahoo.com 

 

 WSQ membership runs on a calendar year 
from January through December. We do not 
prorate.   
 

 You may renew/join at the September or  
January meetings for the upcoming year.  

 
 You may renew/join anytime either at a  

meeting, online at wsqspokane.org or by mail  
(address above).  

 If you haven’t renewed by the end of  
February, you will be dropped from the  
roster.  This means you will no longer receive 
the newsletter, be able to participate in the 
yard sale or the boutique, register early for 
workshops or enjoy the many other  
benefits of WSQ membership 

Mail Check to:    WSQ Membership 
                      PO Box 30483 
                      Spokane, WA 99223 
or 

Sign up online:    
www. wsqspokane.org 

□ New Member 

□ 2018 Member 

□ Returning Former Member 

□ Change in Information 

□ Email Newsletter 

 
Name: ______________________________________________________ 
 
Address: ____________________________________________________ 
 
City: ____________________________ State: ____ Zip: _______________ 
 
Phone: ______________  Email: __________________________________  

Guest Fees: 
$10 at the door 

2019 WSQ Membership Registration  
Welcome to WSQ! 
Dues are $25 for a calendar year.  You can pay in person at the next WSQ meeting, mail this form and a check 
made out to WSQ, or sign up online at wsqspokane.org.   
Renewing members only:  please include a stamped, self-addressed envelope.   
New members:  We will prepare a packet for you and WSQ will pay the postage.  

mailto:Cherylclossin1@msn.com
mailto:drbkp@aol.com
mailto:ckoneval@yahoo.com
mailto:wsqmoq@yahoo.com
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Quarterly Membership Meeting Minutes 

MEETING DATE: April 25, 2019 
 
MEETING LOCATION:  CenterPlace 
2426 N. Discovery Place, Spokane Valley, WA 99216 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order  at 
1:00 p.m. by President Kathleen Woods. 
 
PRESIDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
 Kathleen Woods welcomed the members to the meet-

ing and introduced the Executive Board and pointed 
out the committees with displays in the meeting room. 
The Deer Park “Fat Quarter Quilters” had their raffle 
quilt on display and were selling tickets.  The drawing 
is August 3rd. 

 Kathleen asked if members were wearing their name-
tags and said there was a small gift for that today at the 
afternoon meeting.  Next meeting they will have 
enough gifts for the evening meeting. 

 Kathleen asked for volunteers for Fundraising, Volun-
teer Coordinator and Publicity Chairs.  At the afternoon 
meeting Aubrey Harris volunteered to chair Fair Rib-
bons.  She also asked for people who would be willing 
to make 10-20 phone calls to recruit volunteers from 
our list for committee work. 

 Kathleen reported that the Board is discussing a new 
website and looking for people to help.  

 Kathleen reminded members of the North Idaho Quilt 
Show on June 14-15 and one of our members, Barb 
Lambrecht, is the featured quilter.  Bookmarks for the 
show were available at the meeting.  

 Kathleen and Lisa Cox thanked the members for their 
support of Lisa’s Teddy Bear Quilt program at the Indi-
an Trail Library. Lisa also thanked Brenda Burger for 
her help. There were 4 boys and 6 girls in the program 
held on April 13.  
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes from the last 
meeting were published in the Newsletter.  There were no 
corrections or additions.  The minutes were approved pend-
ing the evening meeting.   
 
VOLUNTEER OF THE QUARTER: Kathleen said this 
Quarter we are honoring Robin Waggoner for her contribu-
tions to WSQ as Treasurer and help in volunteer coordina-
tion. Robin received a certificate of thanks, a pin and a free 
workshop.  
   
OFFICER REPORTS: 

 1st Vice President - Speakers & Workshops:  Paula 
Ferry reported there were 3 spaces open in the two day 
workshop this weekend with Laura Fogg. She de-
scribed Laura Fogg’s workshop and directed members 
to Laura’s table with materials and greeting cards of 
her work. Paula reviewed the upcoming speakers and 
workshops including Heather Black in July and Karen 

Combs in September and she has sign up sheets for 
their workshops. She has reserved Peggy Gelbrecht, an 
Oregon quilter, for January 2020 and Laura Heine from 
Billings, Montana for April 2020. Laura will be teach-
ing collage classes from her “Teeny Tiny” series. 
Laura’s classes will have an additional fee of $25 for 
the pattern with three designs and a $35 fabric kit, 
available in class.  
 

 2nd Vice President - Quilt Show: Anita Pederson 
said that Quilt Show registration is now open and quilts 
can be entered on paper or online but online is pre-
ferred. The Registration Committee and Chair Kathy 
Bradstreet can assist with online registration if needed. 
The size of a quilt can be changed later online if it 
“grows”.  She described the new category of Wool 
Quilted Projects and the requirements.  She encouraged 
longarm quilters to take several entry forms today and 
fill in their information and encourage customers to 
enter quilts they have quilted. Anita still needs volun-
teers to chair the Demonstrations, Fundraising and Pub-
licity committees. Quilt show pins are now available 
for $6 and were available at the meeting. The pin de-
sign is based on a Kansas City Star article from 1930 
called “The Compass Quilt,” appropriate for the show 
theme of “Joyful Journey.” Vendors have been selected 
and the list will be posted on the website when con-
tracts are in place. Forms were available at the meeting 
to sell items at the Boutique and they must be returned 
by the September meeting. WSQ Challenge quilt pack-
ets were available at the meeting and Anita encouraged 
more people to do the challenge. She also had a ques-
tion on the door prize slips today about purchasing a  
t-shirt with the quilt show logo. Members may contact 
her if they want to see the design.  
 

 Treasurer:  Nancy Ledeboer  repor ted that WSQ 
has the following bank balances: 
 

Checking Account:  $  84,328.52        
Capital Account:    4,466.99 
CD#1:   10,069.83      
CD#2:   35,322.54 
CD#3:  8,482.40 

 
Nancy reported that Treasurer activities for the 
first Quarter included filing the quarterly re-
port with the Washington Gaming Commis-
sion, paying invoices for the yard sale, bus 
trip/retreat, storage unit, Fairgrounds, pins, 
bookmarks, posters, CenterPlace and speakers. 
Quarterly income was from memberships, yard 
sale, retreat and quilt show vendors. There 
were no questions on the Treasurer’s Report 
and it will be filed for audit. 

(Continued on page 19) 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 Block Exchange:  Karen Mathison showed the 
block for July which will be a gray and teal modern 
block and she had patterns available.   

 Bus Trips: Linda Hunt descr ibed the August bus 
trip to Kalispel, Montana and said the bus will pick up 
people at the downtown location plus the former Quilt-
ing Bee on Mission in the Valley. Linda also  
announced that a member who has passed away, Pat 
Means, had a large stash of fabric which is available 
for sale from Jeanne Walther. 

 Charity Central:  JoAnn Sandstrom held a pr ize 
drawing for those bringing in charity quilts today and 
the winner was Darlene Mossman. She also said Vicky 
Bonk is bringing in 25 quilt tops a week. Kathleen 
Woods introduced Jennifer Boswell from Shabby  
Fabrics, an online company in Coeur d’Alene, who 
described their donation of all of their scrap fabrics 
plus batting and thread for our use in making charity 
quilts. Jennifer thanked the members for their  
willingness to make charity quilts and looks forward to 
working with our group.    

 Library:  Lois Collins said there are many new 
books in the library and thanked members for dona-
tions. 

 Quilt Show WSQ Challenge: Kay Sargent and  
Naomi Hall distributed all the packets at the afternoon 
meeting but will prepare more and will have them 
available at the Quilting Bee on May 4.  The theme is a 
series of questions on traveling and can be made with 
any method or design but using the challenge fabric 
and a charm included in the packet. The cost to  
participate is $1.50.   

 Quilting Bee: Kelly Foreman reminded members of 
the next Quilting Bee on May 4 from 9:30 am to 3:00 
pm. Attendees should bring a dish to share, their own 
plate and utensils for lunch. The fat quarter is a  
summer, tropical, citrus theme. Attendees should bring 
two fat quarters for one entry into the drawing. She 
also asked any members interested in being speakers at  
upcoming Bees to contact her. 

 Raffle Quilt Fair Booth: The Fair  is September  6-15 
and the committee was taking sign ups at the meeting 
for working at the booth selling tickets. Fair entry and 
parking is paid for volunteers.  

 Raffle Quilt 2019: Shawna Troyer  had tickets avail-
able at the meeting. She said she would be taking the 
quilt to the Quilting Bee on Saturday during the ASG 
Shop Hop and asked for volunteers to help sell tickets 
there. She will also be taking it to the Bloomsday 
check-in day and Kathleen encouraged longarm quilt-
ers to give her their flyers to advertise their services 
making t-shirt quilts for Bloomsday runners.  

 Raffle Quilt 2020:  Kathy Anderson said she had 
110 blocks and will make more kits. The blocks are 
small and quick to make and the deposit is $5.   
 

 Yard Sale: Cheryl Moriar ty and Colleen Mussetter  
reported there were 38 vendors with 50 tables at the 
sale and it was very successful with a large crowd  
attending. Many vendors asked for more space next 
year so they are considering expanding into the lounge 
or cafeteria as well. There will be a price increase by 
SFCC next year so the table price will increase. They 
had 6 people volunteer for their committee and will 
have their first meeting to plan for the 2020 sale at the 
end of the summer.   

 
BUSINESS MEETING RECESSED at 1:40 p.m.,  
followed by Show & Tell and Door Prizes. The speaker 
slide presentation was by Laura Fogg of Ukiah, California. 
All members were invited to join the speaker for dinner at 
Black Angus Steakhouse.  
 
BUSINESS MEETING RECONVENED at 6:00 p.m. by 
President Kathleen Woods. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  As there were no  
corrections or additions, the Minutes were approved.    
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 

 1st Vice President - Speakers & Workshops:  Paula 
Ferry reported that as of the evening meeting there 
were 2 spaces open in the Friday/Saturday workshop. 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 Block Exchange:  Karen Mathison drew names for  
the “Rosebud” blocks and the winners were Nita Dean 
and herself. Karen returned her name to the drawing 
and instead chose Jen Young.  

 
ADJOURNMENT:  The business meeting was ad-
journed at 6:35 p.m., followed by Show & Tell, Door  
Prizes and the speaker presentation by Laura Fogg.   
 
Submitted by  

Doris Butler 

Secretary 

(Continued from page 18) 
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WSQ 2019-2020 Speaker and Workshops Lineup 

 

July 2019:  Heather Black 

Friday 7/26 “Modern Drunkard’s Path” 

Saturday 7/27 “Secrets of Modern Half-Rec Triangles, Triangles, and Diamonds”  

 

September 2019:  Karen Combs 

Friday 9/27 “Patchwork Illusions” 

Saturday 9/28 “Pickup Sticks” 

 

January 2020:  Peggy Gelbrich 

Friday 1/24/20 “Glorious Clams” 

Saturday 1/25/20 “Hunter’s Star” 

 

April 2020:  Laura Heine 

Friday 4/24/20”Teeny Tiny Group #4” 

Saturday 4/25/20 “Teeny Tiny Group #5” 


